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Poster to help tannery workers with chemical safety 
Worldwide 
Published:  06 September, 2016 

TEGEWA, an association based in Germany for Northern European chemical suppliers in the 

fields of textiles, leather, auxiliaries and detergents, has launched a poster, initially in 

mandarin, to help tannery workers use and handle leather chemicals safely. 

The safety poster was launched by Egbert Dikkers of Dutch leather chemical maker Smit & 

zoon, and Dr Dietrich Tegtmeyer of Lanxess, during the All China Leather Exhibition in 

Shanghai on August 31, 2016. The aim is to improve worker education, safe practices and 

protocols when using and handling leather chemicals in the tannery where chemicals are used. 

The first edition of the poster is in mandarin with a series of pictograms highlighting safety 

guidelines for the safe use of chemicals. 

The initiative forms part of TEGEWA’s “Responsible Care – our commitment to 

sustainability” programme to inform and educate workers, including managers, in the tannery 

environment. TEGEWA, which counts most of the most important German and North 

European leather chemicals makers as members, aims to produce the poster in a number of 

major leather industry specific languages in the near future. The posters will be situated on the 

shop-floor within the tannery. 

“Chemical companies cannot take over the responsibility on safety matters in the tannery. 

However, we can provide a service like this poster to support easy to understand safety 

guidelines on top of the extensive GHS SDS's sent already”, says Egbert Dikkers, Head of 

CSR at Smit & zoon. “The tannery manager has the option to show a personal commitment on 

safety by signing this poster as safety must be a normal topic of discussion for improvement 

within the tannery environment”, he added. 

http://internationalleathermaker.com/
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